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Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm Chairperson Terry Erber. 

Present: Caroline Kobylczak, Frank D. Wasylewski, Terry Erber, Cindi Lambdin and Ross Payton 

Absent:  n/a 

A motion by Terry Erber to accept the previous meeting minutes, seconded by Ross Payton. All in favor, 

motion carried.  

 

Treasurers Report:       $283,909.30 General Fund  
                                           $492,145.15 Road Fund  
                                            $17,896.43 Fire Department  

A motion by Cindi Lambdin to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; seconded by Caroline Kobylczak.  

All in favor, motion carried. 

 

Correspondence: n/a 

 

Old Business:  

• Charlevoix County has foreclosed on the gas company property located on Camp Ten Road, which is 

still delinquent for taxes to the township. The next step is for the Township Treasurer to seize and 

sell the personal property located on the land. 

 

New Business: 

• Received bids from the Charlevoix Road Commission for a paving project on Woodward Road. 

A motion by Frank D. Wasylewski to accept the bid of $406,982.00 submitted by Rieth-Riley 

Construction for the Woodward Road Paving Project from Camp Ten Rd. North to Bows Lake Rd. 

(1.41 miles), seconded by Cindi Lambdin.  

Roll call vote:  

Terry Erber – Nay 

Frank D. Wasylewski – Yea 

Cindi Lambdin – Yea 

Ross Payton – Nay 

Caroline Kobylczak – yea 

Motion carried, Frank D. Wasylewski will inform Rieth-Riley. 

 

• The Charlevoix Road Commission will be sharing $15,000 of the Road Commission budget with each 

township in the County. 

 

• Charlevoix County has requested the Township review the latest County map and inform the Road 

Commission of any changes needed. 

 

 



                                HUDSON TOWNSHIP 
             5 MAY 2021 – REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 
 

• The old benches had to be removed from the Township Hall playground due to safety issues. The 

benches are to be replaced.  

• The Township cemetery needs maintenance for safety reasons (falling/fallen trees). Ross Payton 

will get bids for the job. Ross will also donate a water tank to the cemetery.  

 

Fire Department: 

• Fire Chief Lon Stephens attended the meeting. The new 800 pagers are on route.  

 

A motion by Ross Payton to pay bills totaling $11,174.92; seconded by Cindi Lambdin. All in favor, motion 

carried. 

• A motion by Terry Erber to adjourn, seconded by Caroline Kobylczak. All in favor, meeting 

adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

Cindi Lambdin 

Hudson Township Clerk 


